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House Bill No. 562 enhances the State’s authority to invest in state bonds and

other instruments of indebtedness.

The Department has technical comments. There is a federal tax problem if the

State invests in State of Hawaii General Obligation bonds as the State will be the issuer

and owner of the bonds for federal tax purposes. Secondly, it is our understanding that

one of the purposes of this bill is to allow the Department to make loans or instruments

of indebtedness from funds deemed to be in excess of current needs to fund the

development of low/moderate income housing or other purposes. If this is the intent,

the Department recommends that the bill specifically identify the types and purposes of

such loans that may be originated. As the Department is not currently staffed to

underwrite and originate loans, we also recommend that the loans be originated from

departments or agencies with such expertise and funded by excess non-general funds

as identified in this bill.

Thank you for the opportunity to provide testimony on this bill.


